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The South Hobart  Progress 

Association Inc.  wishes all its readers 
and faithful advertisers, a peaceful and 

joyous Christmas and a prosperous, 

safe and happy New Year. 

NEXT SHPA MEETING 
The next meeting of the Association 

will be held on Wednesday 

14thFebruary, 2018 at 7:30 pm in the 
Mountain Room, SHLAC, 14 Weld 

Street, South Hobart.  All welcome. 

PRESS RELEASE 
Recently, the Association issued a 

press release regarding the MWCC’s 

proposal to build a cable car and 

associated structures on kunyani/Mt. 
Wellington. The President was 

interviewed on ABC Radio. “The 

SHPA Inc. today indicated it would be 

taking a much more proactive role in 
the proposed Mount Wellington cable 

car. The Association’s new President, 

Phillip Hoysted, said there was strong 

feedback from the local community 
regarding the proposal.  ‘Of particular 

concern is the possible impact on 

traffic in the area, and the visual 

intrusion on the Mountain. There is 
little doubt that Hobartians, and 

particularly the residents of South 

Hobart, love their Mountain – along 

with the Derwent - it is a symbol of 
our City, and potentially making it 

ugly is simply not on the agenda.  The 

Association’s Executive Committee 

has endorsed a policy requiring that 

there be no visual intrusion on the 

Mountain, that traffic amenity in 

South Hobart not be compromised, 
that environmental concerns are met, 

and that all infrastructure is removed 

at the developer/operator’s own cost 

should the project fail. The 
Association has also held a meeting 

with Carlton and United Breweries 

to discuss its position on access to its 

land as part of the Project.  Our 
preconditions for the project to go 

ahead are not unreasonable and 

should be met,’ Mr Hoysted said.” 

CHRISTMAS GIFT 
It’s not too late to purchase a copy of 

Beneath the Mountain: A History of 

South Hobart. Every South Hobart 
home should have a copy of this 

comprehensive look at the Suburb. 

Please ring 6223 5504 to arrange 

purchase and pickup. Also available 
at South Hobart Butchery for a 

special price. http://shpa-inc.org.au/

beneath-the-mountain 

THE SHPA PRESENTS 
Thursday 18th January 2018 4:00-6:00 pm 

COMMUNITY CENTRE 
42 D’Arcy Street, South Hobart 

For Hire: Regular or Casual Basis 

Enquiries to Booking Manager 

Mr. Craig Hoey  

 0418 107 969  
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PO Box 200 South Hobart Tasmania 7004 

www.shpa-inc.org.au 
+61 3 6223 3149 

No. 356 Dec-Jan 2017/2018 
ABN  65 850 310 318 

Superannuation 

Insurance 

Investments and term deposits 

Retirement planning 

Aged care solutions 

Maximising Centrelink benefits 

03 6211 1432 
Level 1/286 Macquarie Street, South 

Hobart 

www.bowdencollidge.amp.com.au 

CHRISTMAS SERVICES IN SOUTH HOBART 
All Saints’ Anglican Church, 339 Macquarie Street, South Hobart 

Sunday 10th Dec:   5:00 pm Family Carol Singing 

Sunday 17th Dec:   7:00 pm Ceremony  of Nine Lessons & Carols for Christmas  

Christmas Eve:     10:15 am High Mass for Advent 4 

              4:00 pm Vigil Eucharist (suitable for elderly & less mobile) 

              5:30 pm  Carols at the Crib for children and families 

            11:00 pm  Midnight Mass (Choir of All Saints, percussion/brass)  

Christmas Day:    10:15 am  Procession and High Mass 

C3 Church, 64 Anglesea Street, South Hobart 

Sunday 10th Dec:   2:45 - 5:00 pm Christmas at C3 

Sunday 24th Dec:   10:00 am  Christmas Eve Service 

Monday 25th Dec:  10:00 am Christmas Day Service   

Hillsong Hobart, 209 Davey Street, South Hobart 

Sunday 17th Dec:    9:00 am and 11:15 am Christmas Services 

                4:00 pm & 6:00 pm Christmas Carols Spectacular  

Sunday 24th Dec:    9:00 am; 11:15 am & 6:00 pm Christmas Services 

Monday 25th Dec:   9:30 am Christmas Day Service 

St Francis Xavier's Catholic Church, cnr. Adelaide & Anglesea Streets 

Christmas Eve:       8:30 am Sunday Mass 

              7:00 pm  Carols. 

              7:30 pm  Christmas Vigil Mass 

Christmas Day:      8:30 am Christmas Mass 

St Raphael's Anglican Church, 725 Huon Road, Fern Tree 

Christmas Day:      8:45 am Eucharist with Carols 

Specialist fruit &  

vegetable grocers  

Salamanca Market 

Find and follow us on  and 

0417 136 854 

GORE STREET MEDICAL 
INTEGRATIVE HEALTH 

 

2 GORE STREET STH HOBART 
 

Dr Greg Schwarz 
Nutritional/ Environmental Medicine 

Dr Linda Wilson 
Women’s Health/ Hypnotherapy 

Viola Hemm 
Naturopathy/ Bowen Massage 

 

6224 6717 

A.S.FARR ELECTRICAL  
 

ELECTRICAL CONTRACTOR  
Licence No C0624  

 

369a Argyle Street  
North Hobart  

 

Postal Address: PO Box 665 North Hobart  
 

6231 0275  
Fax: 6231 0825   

 

0412 120 106  

A/H Emergency 0408 596 065  

Dave Fleming Joinery 
 

Carpentry – Joinery – 

Home maintenance 
 

 

Timber windows and doors 

Bench tops 

 Cabinetry 
 

0427 315 813 
www.daveflemingjoinery.com 

FOODSTORE CAFE  
 

All day Breakfast & Lunch  

Great Food and Coffee  

Wide selection  

Vegan, Vegetarian, Gluten Free 

& Dairy Free Food  

Friendly Atmosphere  

 Private Dinner Parties. Meeting 

room available.  

10% Discount on all meals  

Open 7 Days  

356 Macquarie Street  

6224 6862 / 0447 517 540   

Ever wanted to spin or 
weave?  

 

The Handweavers Spinners 
& Dyers Guild of Tasmania  

can help.  
 

  Why not start with our 
South Hobart Group?  

 

Contact Sylvia on 6223 1664  
 

Find the Guild at:   
 

www.hsdguildtasmania.org  

 

Komatsu Japanese Cuisine 

Traditional Japanese Restaurant  

 

Open 7 days a week 

11:00 am and 9:00 pm 

Luncheon & Dinner 

Dine-in or takeaway  

0401 601 824 
 

http://shpa-inc.org.au/beneath-the-mountain
http://shpa-inc.org.au/beneath-the-mountain
http://www.hsdgtasmania.org
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LIVE LIFE  
A simply healthy store  

 

Whole foods/bulk food  

Herbal medicine/Mineral therapy  

Naturopathy  

Acupuncture/TCM  

Remedial Massage  

Psychotherapy/Counselling   

Open:  Mon -Fri   9 am - 6 pm  

          Saturday 10 am - 2 pm  

358 Macquarie Street  

6223 7388  

Come and view the Association’s 
latest exhibition, which outlines the 

history of the former Macquarie 

Street State Schoolôs development 

into a vibrant community arts centre.  
The South Hobart Heritage Room 

will be open in January. For more 

information, please contact Kevin 

Wilson on 6223 1687. 

McCANN BROS. “GHOST 

SIGN” RESTORATION 
Loretto, Macquarie Street, Hobart  

After a long process of evaluation and 
with the support of “Loretto’s” 

current owners, the Gilbys, the 

Hobart City Council and the 

Tasmanian Heritage Council, the Bob 
Brown Foundation is restoring the 

McCann Bros. sign on the corner of 

Macquarie and Warneford Streets.  

The Foundation has engaged Michael 
Bremer-Trainor to compete the work. 

Michael is an expert in the decorative 

restoration of historic buildings with 

thirty years international experience. 
His major projects include restoration 

work at Windsor Castle, the Palace of 

Westminster, the Frauenkirche in 

Dresden, and the National Gallery in 
London.  Bob Brown had been 

watching the sign fade for years and 

wanted to rescue it. “This will give 

Hobart an extra special historic 
attraction for both locals and visitors 

to enjoy. The McCann Bros. sign, 

painted in the 1930s on the south-

facing wall of Loretto, is one of the 
few large pre-decimal advertisements 

remaining in Australia. The heritage 

significance of this project is further 

underscored by its local flavour, as 
this music business remains in the 

hands of the McCann family.  It was 

originally painted by Max Towell 

(1914–2003), while an apprentice to 
George Harrex. Max was a signwriter 

in Hobart his entire working life, and 

later worked for J.J. Harrington 

before inheriting the business from 
George Harrex”.  Don Towell, Max’s 

younger brother, recalls “Max was 

ambidextrous. He would put his 

ladder up, start on the left side of the 
wall with his left hand and as he 

moved across he’d transfer the brush 

to his right hand, so he wouldn’t have 
to move the ladder.”  Very little is 

known about the early years of the 

 

 

 

 
 

Dr. Jane Mitchell  

Dr. Holly Donohoo  
Veterinary Surgeons  

 

330 Macquarie Street 

6224 4877 

SOUTHERN 

MUSIC 
Professional Tuition in 

¶ guitar 

¶ bass 

¶ drums 

¶ banjo 

¶ singing 
 

6231 1466 
206 Elizabeth Street  Hobart 

property. It was built in 1846 by 

Charles McLachlan, who was a 

prominent Scottish businessman. 
Later, in the early 20th century, it 

was run as a boarding establishment 

and could accommodate six tenants 

at 4/- per day or 25/- per week. In 
recent years the property has been 

converted into professional suites 

and offices, but it retains reminders 

of its original Victorian character.  
While research into the sign and the 

property continue, special thanks is 

owed to Don Prairie, Max Towell’s 

apprentice, who has provided 
extensive information about the 

sign, Max Towell and signwriting in 

Tasmania over the past century. The 

most well-known example of Don’s 
work is the “Bushells” sign from the 

1950s, still visible on the side of the 

Olde Map Shop next to the Lark 

Distillery. We are also grateful for 
the information and support 

generously provided by the owners, 

Geoff McCann, Don Towell and the 

Towell family.  The restoration of 
the McCann Bros. sign will involve 

painting the lettering of the sign as 

per the original. The lettering will 

be painted with a traditional, high-
opacity gloss enamel suitable for 

painting directly onto masonry. One 

or more letters may be left in their 
present state for future reference.  

Work commenced on Monday 20th 

November, 2017 and should be 

completed before Christmas. If any 
member of the public has any 

historical information, photographs 

or plans of “Loretto”, contact Nat on 

na_pausin@yahoo.com.au. For further 
information on “Loretto”,  http://

ontheconvicttrail.blogspot.com.au/2

014/02/loretto.html. 

BERT'S RUBBISH 
REMOVALS 
Garden Clean Ups 
Builder's Clean Ups 

Tree lopping 
Household Rubbish 

Bert Smets  

6223 2225 

0418 109 485 

BRICKLAYER 

BRETT MURPHY 

Brick & Block Laying 

New home & renovations 

Fireplace & retaining wall 

repairs 

All Insurance Work 

0408 678 109 

Computer Services  
 

Home and Business Support 

Computer Maintenance, Repairs, 
Spares & Advice 

Smartphone and Tablet Repairs 
 

0421 931 758  

03 6165 1175  
www.aceitsupport.com.au 

         

PAINTING  
Interior & Exterior  

Rendering  

Scaffolding Hire  

6249 5525  

0407 845 058  

Loukas Vourlamis  

Home and Small Business 

Computer Help 

ph 6224 6330    www.itgirl.com.au 

A SOUTH  HOBART NEWSLETTER is   

produced and published on a voluntary basis solely as a 

community service.  Whilst  every  effort is made to 

ensure that the information contained therein is accu-

rate, no warranty as to such accuracy can be given and 

any reader who wishes to rely on such information for 

any purpose whatsoever does so at his/her own risk. 

CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE NEWSLETTER 

Contributions are welcome and should be forwarded to 

the Newsletter Editor, PO Box 200 South Hobart 7004 

or to dhalserogers@gmail.com by the first Monday of 

each month. 

A South Hobart Newsletter is printed thanks to 

sponsorship by the office of Rob Valentine MLC 

as a community service. 

Your friendly 

neighbourhood   

mechanical business  
 

Operators: Steve & Nicky 

¶ Services and Tune-ups 

¶ Brake and Clutch Repairs 

¶ Engine Reconditioning 

¶ Diesel Servicing & Repairs 

¶ Registration Inspections 

8 Apsley Street  

South Hobart  

6224  8043  

Daniel Cottee 

Finest Quality Meats 

Pre-prepared Meals 

Weekly Specials 

6223 5885 
373 Macquarie Street 

Spoil that pampered pooch of yours this 

Christmas with Mongrel Munchies 

SOUTH HOBART 

BUTCHERY 

mailto:na_pausin@yahoo.com.au

